

The Voice of the Village

Hilbert, WI

May 2020

From the Village Board – Highlights from the Board Meeting:

The Village Board approved the following:

- Ordinance 2020-01, regarding signs in Business and Industrial Districts, stating that roof signs shall not be permitted in any District.
- Application for 6-month class B license for the Hilbert Athletic Association.
- Application for Temporary Class B license for the Hilbert Lions Club for the Community 4th of July Picnic.
- Appointment of Board Standing Committees and other annual appointments.
- To renew the Crop Land Lease for the WWTP land to Schneider Farms, Inc.
- The request to forgive current year PILOT (payment in lieu of taxes) payment for Sunrise I and Sunrise II.
- The Fire Department's request regarding replacing the SCBA's, in order to be in compliance, for the amount of \$94,270.00.

The Village received notice of the following:

- Notice of Receipt of Personal Property Aid (Real Estate) in the amount of \$3,161.62.
- Notice of Receipt of Personal Property Aid (TIF Districts) in the amount of \$4,451.09.

Hilbert High School Presents: "Anything Goes"

The musical has been postponed. The new dates for the performances will be announced once they are determined.

Village Meadows Subdivision: Lots Available for Sale!

Welcome to Hilbert's newest subdivision! Village Meadows was created by the Village to help spur further residential development in conjunction with the Village's continued commercial and industrial growth. Located directly across the street from our largest industry, Sargento Foods and just south of the School District of Hilbert campus, this new subdivision is a great area to build your next home and locate your family! The first phase consists of 14 residential lots and is part of a 50-acre parcel that will

only be developed for residential purposes. The lots are currently available for sale with the infrastructure anticipated to be completely installed by spring or early summer, weather permitting. If you are interested in purchasing one of these lots, or to see which lots are still available, please contact Kendall Thiel at Thiel Real Estate at 920-849-2222 or 920-374-0501.

Brush Pick-Up

Brush pick-up is available. If you have brush that needs to be chipped, you can either haul it to the compost site and place it on the brush pile or we can chip on site for larger quantities. We usually chip once a week on Wednesdays. We will chip brush up to 4" in diameter. You must contact the clerk's office at (920)853-3241 to request the chipping at your property. If you do not call to have the brush picked up and chipped, it will not be done.

Next Regular Board Meeting: Tuesday, June 9, 2020 @ 7 p.m.
Village of Hilbert Website: www.villageofhilbert.com
Village Clerk's Office: (920) 853-3241